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2nd December 2021 
 
 
To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 



2 
 

the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 



2 
 

the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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2nd December 2021 
 
 
To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 



1 
 

 

 

THE UNITED GRAND CHAPTER OF 
AUSTRALIA 

Order of the Eastern Star 

HAVING JURISDICTION WITHIN THE STATES AND TERRITORIES OF AUSTRALIA AND ITS DEPENDENCIES 

ABN 57 336 115 915 
PHONE:  03 6263 5605 (HOME) 
PHONE FROM OVERSEAS:  +61 3 6263 5605 
EMAIL: wgsecretary@oesaustralia.org.au 

WORTHY GRAND SECRETARY 
MRS ELIZABETH TAYLOR 

44 COBBS HILL ROAD 
LOWER DROMEDARY TAS 7030 

 

 

  
 

2nd December 2021 
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ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 
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Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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2nd December 2021 
 
 
To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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2nd December 2021 
 
 
To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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To:-  Grand Secretaries  :  District Grand Secretaries  :  Chapter Secretaries 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers  

 
ADMINISTRATIVE WORTHY GRAND OFFICE-BEARERS, 2022 - 2024 

In accordance with the provisions of Law U.9(h), for the Eighteenth Session in June 2022, I hereby call for 
applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
address, together with details of herself and, in particular, her Order of the Eastern Star history, direct to the 
Worthy Grand Associate Matron: 
  Mrs Robyn Reily 

  12 Kimber Crescent 
  NORWEST.   N.S.W.   2153 

The duties of Worthy Grand Points are to attend the Biennial Sessions and any Special Session of the 
United Grand Chapter, as well as meetings of the United Grand Committee held on the last day of the 
Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
commencement of the next Biennial Session;  to respond to any matters dealt with by correspondence by 
the stipulated date;  and to attend, where possible, visits accepted by the United Grand Chapter.  In this 
regard, while the Most Worthy Grand Matron and Most Worthy Grand Patron are always happy to have their 
company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  

UNITED GRAND CHAPTER CHOIR 
As was mentioned in the Report from the 2021 Mid-Term Session, expressions of interest were called from 
Members willing to put their names forward for the United Grand Chapter Choir during the period of the 
Sydney Session in June 2022.   To date the Worthy Grand Organist Sister Gillian Mason has had no 
response to this request which may be due to the continuing Covid-19 Pandemic restrictions.   That being 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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applications for the Offices of:- 

Worthy Grand Secretary  Worthy Grand Treasurer 
Worthy Grand Registrar  Worthy Grand Organist 
Worthy Grand Supplies Officer Worthy Grand Sessions Co-ordinator 
Assistant to the Worthy Grand Secretary Assistant to the Worthy Grand Treasurer 

Assistant to the Worthy Grand Organist 

At the time of writing it is not my intention to continue as Worthy Grand Secretary due to the health issues of 
both my husband, Brother George Taylor PMWGP and myself. 
 

APPOINTMENT AS A WORTHY GRAND POINT 
Any Sister who wishes to be considered for appointment as a Worthy Grand Point for the 2022-2024 term 
and who has attained the rank of Worthy Matron or Past Worthy Matron should forward her name and 
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Session, Sunday, 19 June 2022,  Mid-term meetings and on days to be determined prior to the 
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company, Worthy Grand Points are not expected to attend all visits as they are made in all States.  Worthy 
Grand Points, by request of the Most Worthy Grand Matron or Most Worthy Grand Patron, also act as 
Worthy Grand Marshal at visits, in the absence of that Worthy Grand Office-bearer.  Of course, should a new 
Chapter be instituted in Tasmania, South Australia or Western Australia, the Worthy Grand Office-bearers 
participate in the ceremonies.  Members who are appointed to these positions must also be prepared to 
learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 

As a number of Chapters are in recess during January, applications for all the above positions, stating the 
Applicant’s appropriate qualifications, should be forwarded to reach me by Monday, 28 February 2022.  
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
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learn both the opening charge and the initiation charge for their Point as they may be called upon at the most 
unexpected time to fulfil the office at any Chapter meeting where they may be in attendance. 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
know as soon as possible of your willingness to be a Member of the United Grand Chapter Choir.  If we do 
not have the United Grand Chapter Choir there will be no musical interludes during our Session. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Elizabeth Taylor 
 
Elizabeth Taylor PDGM 
Worthy Grand Secretary. 
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the case Sister Gillian Mason is willing to extend the time for submitting names until Monday, 31st January 
2022.   She can be contacted by Mobile - 0400 412 828 or Email – 8085thebest@gmail.com.   Please let her 
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